
 

Holy Spirit School 

970 Suburban Road 

Union, NJ 07083 

(908) 687-8415 

Armand Lamberti, Principal 

 

August 16, 2018 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

 

Please join me and the Holy Spirit School Staff in welcoming the new teaching staff members at Holy Spirit School:  

 

 Mrs. Amanda Bower (Kindergarten)  

 Mrs. Mary Harrington (Grade 3) 

 Mrs. Brielle Janota (Grade 5) 

 Mr. Paul Hirsch (Grade 6) 

 Mr. Alexander Ferenc (Computers) 

 

Mrs. Amanda Bower 

 

Mrs. Bower is a qualified teaching professional who comes to Holy Spirit School with some ten years in the North 

Arlington School District as an education professional.  She is a Dean’s List/Cum Laude graduate of Montclair State 

University where she earned her Bachelor of Arts degree.  Aside from her successful experience as an education 

professional, Mrs. Bower has also served as a long-term substitute, paraprofessional, and as the Head Teacher The 

New Bairn School and Learning Express Preschool.  

 

Mrs. Mary Harrington 

 

Mrs. Harrington has earned her Master of Arts degree from Montclair State University, and her Bachelor of Arts 

degree from Kean University.  She is a qualified teaching professional who has professional experience spans some 

twenty years.  Aside from her successful experience as an education professional, Mrs. Harrington has also served 

as a class parent, Girl Scout Leader, home instructor, and as a supervisor at the Camp Fatima of New Jersey 

Summer Camp.  

 

Mrs. Brielle Janota 

 

Mrs. Janota has earned her Bachelor of Science degree from Montclair State University, and her Master of Arts 

degree from New York University.  She is a qualified teaching professional who comes to Holy Spirit School with 

Catholic School teaching experience.  Aside from her work as an education professional, Mrs. Janota has also 

served as a CCD teacher; and as an administrator at Stevens Institute of Technology, Bank of America, and JP 

Morgan Chase.  

 

 



 

Mr. Paul Hirsch 

 

Little need be written with regard to Mr. Hirsch as he has been a vital and exemplary teacher/technology 

integration specialist at Holy Spirt School since the 2016-17 school year.  Mr. Hirsch is a qualified teacher who has 

earned a Master of Arts degree in Curriculum and Instructional Design from Caldwell University.  Along with his 

work as a 6
th

 grade teacher, Mr. Hirsch will still serve as Holy Spirit School’s technology integration specialist, and 

he will work with the new computer teacher to ensure that instruction in computer classes continues to be an 

enriching experience for the student we serve. 

 

Mr. Alexander Ferenc 

 

Mr. Ferenc is a qualified teacher who has earned – as a Dean’s List student – a Bachelor of Arts degree from Kean 

University.  He has served as a long-term substitute teaching position in the Hamilton NJ School District, and has 

field experience gained in the Central Regional and Toms River School Districts.  Also he has served as a substitute 

teacher and paraprofessional in the Lacey Township School District.  He also works as a coach for Special Olympics 

events.  Mr. Ferenc is a member of the Phi Alpha Theta and Lambda Alpha Sigma Honor Societies.  

 

 


